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NOTE FROM THE PERMANENT MISSION OF GUATEMALA PROPOSING A CHANGE OF VENUE FOR THE FOURTH MEETING OF MINISTERS AND HIGH AUTHORITIES OF SOCIAL DEVELOPMENT WITHIN THE FRAMEWORK OF CIDI
PERMANENT MISSION OF GUATEMALA 

TO THE

ORGANIZATION OF AMERICAN STATES

Ref. NV-OEA-No. 154-2018

The Permanent Mission of Guatemala presents its compliments to the Organization of American States—Secretariat for Access to Rights and Equity—and has the pleasure to refer to the Fourth Meeting of Ministers and High Authorities of Social Development (IV REMDES), which is scheduled to be held in Guatemala on September 27 and 28, 2018.
In that regard, the Permanent Mission encloses herewith Official letter No. DS-0704-2018/AROM/np-ebm from the Ministry of Social Development of Guatemala (MIDES) advising that for reasons of availability it has been deemed appropriate to change the venue of the meeting from Guatemala City to Antigua Guatemala on the scheduled dates, for which it craves the Secretariat’s forbearance.

The Permanent Mission of Guatemala avails itself of this opportunity to convey to the Organization of American States—Secretariat for Access to Rights and Equity—the renewed assurances of its highest and most distinguished consideration.

Washington, D.C., March 16, 2018

Organization of American States

Secretariat for Access to Rights and Equity 

Washington, D.C.

United States of America

TLB

GOVERNMENT OF THE REPUBLIC OF GUATEMALA

MINISTRY OF SOCIAL DEVELOPMENT

Guatemala City, March 13, 2018

Official letter No. DS-0704-2018/AROM/np-ebm

His Excellency

Dr. Mauricio Rands

Secretary for Access to Rights and Equity

Organization of American States (OAS)
Washington, D.C.


Excellency:


I have the pleasure of writing to your Excellency with reference to the Fourth Meeting of Ministers and High Authorities of Social Development (REMDES), which is scheduled to be held in Guatemala on September 27 and 28 this year.


As mentioned in Official letter No. DS-0146-2018/AROM/EB-Ich of January 25 this year, the Government of Guatemala ascribes the utmost importance to ensuring continuity in international commitments, especially those having to do with reducing poverty and extreme poverty. 


In that connection, I would like to inform you that for reasons of availability for holding this important hemispheric meeting, it has been deemed appropriate to change the venue of the meeting from Guatemala City to Antigua Guatemala on the scheduled dates.

I respectfully request your indulgence and reiterate the Ministry's commitment to the objectives that Guatemala has pledged to meet in the framework of the Inter-American Committee on Social Development (CIDES).


Accept, Excellency, the assurances of my highest consideration.

Francisco Javier Sanizo Figueroa

Vice Minister for Policy, Planning, and Evaluation

In Charge of the Office

Ministry of Social Development 

cc:
Ambassador Sandra Jovel, Minister of Foreign Affairs


Ambassador Gabriel Aguilera, Ambassador of Guatemala to the OAS


Ambassador Milagro Martínez, Representative in Guatemala, OAS


Ms. Ana Isabel Carrillo, Director, Multilateral Policy, Minex
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